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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill  
 
House Bill 93 (HB 93) prohibits a New Mexico cabinet secretary from receiving compensation 
for services from any source other than the state. The prohibition appears to begin at the time of 
appointment as secretary-designate and continues after senate confirmation. The bill also 
prohibits a cabinet secretary from serving on a for-profit corporation’s board of directors. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
No fiscal impact for state agencies. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
The AGO notes the Government Code of Conduct does not prohibit state officers from accepting 
compensation for services performed outside their scope of employment with the state.  Rather, 
the Government Code of Conduct restricts state officers from accepting compensation for 
services provided outside the scope of employment that have real, potential or create an 
appearance of impropriety or conflicts of interest that may cause undue influence and abuse of 
the office.   
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PERFORMANCE IMPLICATIONS 
 
All New Mexico public officers and employees are subject to the Governmental Conduct Act. 
According to the SPO, the Act prohibits a public officer from doing the following: 
 

 taking an official act to directly enhance the public officer’s financial interests; 
 engaging in any official act that directly affects the public officer’s financial interest; 
 if participating in a contracting process, becoming an employee of the contractor; and 
 entering into a contract with a state agency unless the public officer has disclosed the 

public officer’s financial interests through public notice.  
 
The Act requires the AGO, any district attorney or state agency to enforce provisions of the Act.  
 
The Act also requires any public officer or employee to disclose in writing all employment 
engaged in other than employment with or service to a state agency or local government agency.  
 
CONFLICT, DUPLICATION, COMPANIONSHIP, RELATIONSHIP 
 
Relates to the Government Conduct Act. In addition, agencies report a number of bills this 
session aim to strengthen the rules and enforcement regarding ethical conduct by public officials. 
 
TECHICAL ISSUES 
 
The AGO’s analysis suggest the bill is confusing as to when the prohibition is required to be in 
effect, and what is actually covered under the term “service” since no definition is provided.   
 
WHAT WILL BE THE CONSEQUENCES OF NOT ENACTING THIS BILL 
 
Tightening controls on public official’s other employment activities will not be in place. 
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